# Lakeview School PTO Minutes Date: 2-7-22 5:00 Zoom

Attendees: Mary Renning, principal; Nicole Ropella, secretary; Pamela Sabatke, treasurer; Diana Palagyi, president; Megan Bunke, vice president; Kendra Hall, parent; Kelly Fahrenkrug, parent; Melissa. Dawson, teacher; Megan Bly, parent; Krista Johnson, parent

Meeting Called to Order: 5:01 pm

# Review/Approval of Previous Minutes:

- Motion to approve made by Diana
- Seconded by Mary

#### Treasurer's Report:

- December Checking Balance: \$30,227.99
- December Savings Balance: \$2.43
- January Checking Balance \$29,843.03
- January Savings Balance: \$2.43
  - Motion to approve both budgets made by Mary
  - Motion to approve both budgets seconded by Diana

# Report on Past Events:

- January Restaurant night- Papa Murphy's Waiting to hear back from them
- Big Apple Bagels- surprised staff with breakfast. Staff report they were very appreciative

#### Upcoming Events:

- Restaurant night- Thursday, February 17th at Solea
- Restaurant night for March- possible subs, Culvers, McDonalds
  - Diana will explore options
- Herd Game- February 26th 7:00 PM we don't yet know how many people have signed up online
- Conference meals- Megan Bunke is going to lead it. She reached out to several places for pricing and options. Will most likely provide 2 catered meals and a signup for parents to supply items
- 5th Grade Yearbook and Breakfast- Committee will meet and discuss options
- Book fair- spring fair is cancelled. Scholastic is not holding virtual fairs at this time. There may be an option for an in person fair during open house fall of 2022.

#### Principal's Report:

- State Testing will be taking place right after spring break
- Celebration of decreasing COVID numbers- down to 2 positive cases at Lakeview which is the lowest in weeks
- Request from Mrs. Gregory for a pizza lunch to celebrate the success of 40-50 4th and 5th grade students who participated in a book club called "Battle of the Books"
  - Approved by Diana and seconded by Megan Bunke
- Kindergarten registration was due today, spread the word to families who didn't enroll in 4k to register ASAP
- Planning for 5th grade moving to a new middle school has begun. Next school year 4th and 5th graders will all be celebrated as they transition to the new Neenah Middle School.

## Other Business/Open Forum:

• Unless anything changes next meeting will be in person

Adjournment: 5:33 pm

## Future Meetings:

March 14 April 11 May 9

Minutes submitted by Nicole Ropella, secretary